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Eighteen bills with a potential impact upon CIDs have been introduced at the Capitol this year.  Those bills are as follows:

 

AB 19 (Fong ) Master Water Meters- Water Sewer Fees.  This bill was introduced last year as AB 1975 but never made it past the Senate appropriations committee. It would allow the state to require one master meter for a CID, with sub meters, which would then require the HOA to read the water consumption for each dwelling.  

  

AB 771 (Butler) Third Party Provider Document Fees.  This bill is sponsored by the California Association of Realtors (CAR)  This bill would limit the transfer and copying fees to the actual cost, thus seeking to apply Civil Code section 1368 to third parties.  There is fundamental disagreement regarding whether the fees charged are reasonable and whether the rationale for limiting the fees in the context of a non profit association is relevant or reasonably applicable to a for profit business.  

  

SB 209 (Corbett) Owners Right To Install Electric Charging Stations.  This bill would prohibit an association from enacting a rule or restriction preventing or restricting the installation or use of an electrical vehicle charging station.  An association in violation faces civil penalties. This bill raises issues of funding, location, use rights and allocation of liability.  

 

SB 221 (Simitian) Increases the Small Claims Court Monetary Jurisdiction.  This bill proposes to expand the monetary jurisdiction of the small claims court from $7500 to $10,000 in an action brought by a person.  

  

SB561(Corbett) Collection of Payments and Assessments.  This bill would require any third party collecting payments or assessments on behalf of an association to comply with the same requirements imposed on the association. Additionally, the bill would specify that a waiver by an owner of his or her rights and a waiver by an association of the association's responsibilities under the act is void as contrary to public policy, and would prohibit a foreclosure proceeding from being initiated or proceeding if it is based on an agreement that is void. The bill would prohibit a third party from acting as a trustee in a foreclosure proceeding.  

 

SB 563 (Committee on Transportation and Housing) Meetings of the Board of Directors. This Bill would prohibit a board of director from taking any action outside of a meeting. It would permit board of directors to meet via teleconference by revising the definition of a meeting for these purposes.  The bill would require that a teleconference meeting be conducted in a manner that protects the rights of members of the association and otherwise complies with other requirements governing common interest developments. The bill would also require that the notice of a teleconference meeting identify at least one physical location so that members of the association may attend and would require that at least one member of the board of directors be present at that location. The bill would also make it clear that a series of electronic transmissions is not a meeting, except in an emergency. Finally, the bill would repeal provisions that generally allow the board of directors to consider any proper matter at a meeting even if it has not been noticed as an action item for the meeting.  

 

